
 

 

 Chancellor’s Parent Advisory Council  
    
     Tweed Courthouse *52 Chamber Street, New York 10007 / Email: infocpacnyc@gmail.com 

 

CPAC Parent Advisory Council Board 

Co-Chairperson – Shirley Aubin 

Co-Chairperson – Randi Garay 

                    1st Vice Chairperson – Jimmie Brown      

2nd Vice Chairperson – Lourdes Jibodh 

Recording Secretary – Jazzy Rivera 

Treasurer – Jessica Zilo 

Corresponding Secretary – Ben Greene 
Parliamentarian – Marie Plaisir 

Website:  www.cpacnyc.com / Twitter: @cpacnyc     
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/cpacny                                                                                                                                                                                         

 

 

infocpacnyc@gmail.com 
 

Minutes: January 13, 2022 

 

CPAC Virtual Monthly Meeting 
January 13,2022 
Meeting was held via Zoom and live streamed on YouTube. 
(https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCidrkVTelRgYjBs93Mmd7vQ) 

 

Meeting was called to order at 09:30 AM. 

 

Introduction of the Executive Board  

 

Reading of CPAC’s Meeting Procedures and Standing Rules by Marie Plaisir 

 

Roll Call – Districts / Boroughs in Attendance: 
D1, D2, D3, D4, D5, D6, D7, D8, D9, D10, D12, D13, D15, D17, D20, D21, D22, D23, D24, D25, D26, D27, 
D28, D29, D31, D32, Brooklyn HS, Bronx HS, Manhattan HS, Queens HS, and Staten Island HS. Please note 
that 31 members were present and more than ⅔ of the membership were present. 
 

Review Minutes: 
Approval of November Meeting Minutes – Adopted with the correction of dates and information. Stated to the 
December 9, 2021 minutes. 

 

http://www.cpacnyc.com/
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CPAC Updates: 
Interim Financial Reports should be turned in no later than January 31,2022. Remember the report must be 
filled out regardless of if you have funds or not. 

 

Chancellor's Regulations A660 Updates all Bylaws must be revised to reflect the new changes in the regulation 
template on the DOE website in the PA/PTA Resource folder.  DOE is working on having the document in the 
other 8 languages that we serve. 

 

A655-Purpose working group is to propose changes by reviewing all sections of the regulations. 

 

Round table Update: Discussions on Brilliant NYC and Covid Safety 

 

Equity Working Group - Help to aide and assist with D210 regulation for a solution 

 

CEP Template a new template is in the works for 2022-2023 

 

The Healing Ambassadors program is completed. HA are still hosting workshops outside of the program 
because it is being requested by the parents. This program will continue and it has been very successful. 

 

Website Update: 
Marco & Shirley will meet to get the website transitioned over so that it can be updated 

 

Title 1 Committee Update: 
The first meeting will be held on January 18, 2022. This committee will support one another within the title 1 
PAC and provide updates and timelines that will be taking place. 

 

High School Committee:  
The next meeting will take place January 14, 2022 at 2pm and they will work on proposed draft letters. 

 

Special Education Committee: 
The temporary assigned Chairperson for that Committee Is Ms. Celia Green and will provide the meeting dates 
for that committee. 

 

Proposed Bylaw Changes  
We will be sending out a doodle poll with dates on when we can host this Special Meeting the dates are as 
follows 1/17/22 10am, 1/19/22 at 4pm, 1/25/22 10 am or 4pm  
You may also email dates that work for you if you would like. 

 

Adding Agenda Items  
Suggested agenda items must be sent to the CPAC email in advance in order for it to be added to the agenda 
for the upcoming meetings. 

 

Chancellor David Banks: 

Introduction to Chancellor David Banks 
Mr. Banks takes the floor to address the group. Thank you to everyone. I look forward to being able to meet 
you all in an in-person meeting so that I can see everyone’s face outside of the Zoom squares. Introduction to 
who I am, I am a Brooklyn kid. My dad was in the NYPD for 27 years . My brother is Keith Banks, NYPD 
Deputy Mayor of Public Safety. Know that the present times are difficult for us all and what we are dealing with 
is not easy. Educators, we are getting closer to the tide. 



 

 

 

The Mayor wants to keep schools open because they are safe. We would love to hear the parents’ voice 
We do not want to be a system to just shut down. Remote may be an option but not a total shutdown. The 
Covid Risk # are low in the schools.  No discussions will be made without the voice of the parents. CPAC will 
be very special to me and I will build that relationship. Love and respect families and parents of the community. 
I will Always show respect to the best decisions after hearing from all parties. Working together to create 
solutions that’s how I like to move, showing and receiving respect.  

 

FACE Updates – Executive Director of FACE, Sadye Campoamor: 
Bronx Fire Update 

• Thank you to D9 D10 for providing live updates even the tiniest updates in real time  
• Counseling will be provided 
• CBO and Others have been collecting and accepting donations to help those affected  

 
Stay Safe…Stay Open  

• Proud of possible remote option the Chancellor will do what he can 
• We must and always follow and share all safety measures with all parties  

 
It is Sadye Campoamor’s last week with us and she announced she is leaving. 

 

Deputy Chancellor Kenita Lloyd: 
Introduction of DC Lloyd - Mom of an 11 yr. old son. Committed to unlock access in partnership with the 
Chancellor. Will. Be working out of the Tweed Building. It is best that we communicate with each other to 
remain involved and in loop. Look forward to working with families. 

 

At this time the live stream portion of the meeting will be ended and all members please stay on the 
Zoom call as we need to discuss CPAC Business.  

 

CPAC Business  
At this time, we will begin to speak about the Removal of a member on the CPAC team. We will be discussing 
the indefinite removal of Jackie Cody from CPAC meetings which includes special and committee meetings. 
Emails were sent to the team as well as Jackie Cody regarding her violations of the Bylaws and she was given 
a time in which she can provide a response to the bylaws violations because she did not send a response. We 
are here today to discuss with the council and come to a decision.  

 

The Executive board will read out all the infractions and violations that took place and how. It will be presented 
on the screen for all to see. Once the information is read and shared members will have a period where we will 
discuss if you are for or against the removal and Dr.Cody will have a time to speak and address the group as 
well. 

 

Discussion took place.  
Dr. Cody addresses the members.  
A poll was created and launched on the screen  

 

Poll Results 
57%- Voted yes to remove  
43%- Vote No to remove  

 

With 57%, Member Dr. Cody will be removed from the Council and Manhattan High Schools will need to select 
another representative. 



 

 

 

D13- Motion to Adjourn the meeting  
D5- Second the motion  

 

Meeting adjourned at 2:30 PM. 

The next Chancellor’s Parent Advisory Council Monthly 
Meeting is Thursday, February 10, 2022. 

 


